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  315 West 11th Street, Pueblo, Colorado 81003 

   

www.pueblod60.org 

August 17, 2023 

 

 

 
Board of Education 
School District No. 60 
Pueblo CO 81003 
  
Attention: Ms. Barbara Clementi, Dr. Kathy DeNiro, Mr. Thomas Farrell, Mr. Anthony Perko,  
                      Ms. Soledad Sandoval Tafoya 
  
Dear Board Members: 

  
Notice is hereby given that the Board of Education will meet for a school board meeting on 
August 22, 2023 at the Administrative Services Center, Arapahoe Room, 315 W. 11th Street, 
Pueblo CO.  To ensure transparency of the Board’s proceedings, members of the public who 
want to view the meeting can access the live feed at https://vimeo.com/event/3619351. 
 
5:30 P.M. –  The Board of Education will meet in executive session. 
  
6:05 P.M.– During this time the Board listens to comments from citizens in the community 
concerning school matters. A person or representative of a group or organization intending to 
speak in-person during the public comment portion of the meeting shall be required to sign up 
prior to the beginning of the meeting. The sign-up sheet for public comment shall be available 
in the Office of the Board Secretary during the regular business hours of 7:30 am – 5:00 pm 
starting the day before the meeting; thereafter, it will be available in the Arapahoe Room of the 
Administrative Services Center from 5:00 pm to 6:00 pm. Alternatively, a voicemail box has been 
set up to allow citizens to record public comments at its regular meeting. Citizens wishing to 
record their message are instructed to call (719) 549-7178 starting at 7:30 am the day before 
the meeting up until 12:00 pm the day of the meeting to record your comments. Each message 
is limited to a recording length of three (3) minutes. Only one recording per caller will be 
accepted and only the first five (5) voicemail messages received will be played publicly during 
the time reserved for public comments during the meeting. If there are five or fewer speakers 
who have signed up for in-person comment at the meeting, additional voicemail comments will 
be played up to an overall total of ten public comments. All messages will be time-stamped to 
ensure that they were received within the allowed time frame. 
 
Sincerely,  
Geri Patrone 
Secretary of the Board  
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